
 

Southern Eagles Squadron Meeting Minutes 

April 21, 2016 

Leesburg Community Center 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Vice President Jim Soltysiak since Norman 

Paddock was unable to attend. 

A quorum was not met since only 18 members were present. We were short of a quorum, which 

is 19 members. However, routine business was conducted. The previous month’s minutes were 

approved along with the Treasurer’s Report. 

 

 Membership - Ralph Savino reported there are 189 members including two new 

members, Jim Everett and Fred Gay. 

 Mowing - Carl Angleberger reported that the mowing teams and schedule are posted 

at the field. 

 Field Safety - Pratt Carter and Ed Popp reported that people are not calling take offs 

and landings. Be sure to look around you before taking off. Also, announcements 

should be loud enough to be heard at either end of the field. 

 Swap Meet - Chris Bell reported that forms are completed and everything is 

progressing for the Swap Meet. 

 Old Business:  

o At the March meeting concern was expressed regarding the county mowing while 

we are flying. The President talked with the Superintendent of solid waste and 

was told there is no expectation that we will stop flying and that there is no reason 

to since the cab of the tractor is completely enclosed. 

o SES caps will be available shortly at a price of $11.00 each.  

 New Business: 

o Wayne Stevenson reported that he is attending the EAA at Oshkosh and looking 

for others who may want to go. 

 At the end of the meeting Steve Thompson made a presentation on building foamies 

as inexpensive airplanes and provided templates for those who wanted to trace on to 

poster board provided by the club. 

 The 50/50 was won by Pratt Carter. 

 The Door Prize was won by Wayne Stevenson. 

 The next SES meeting will be held May 19, 2016 

Respectfully submitted by Pratt Carter standing in for Wayne Roethler who was unable to 

attend. 

 


